
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, KANSAS CITY DISTRICT 

601 E 12TH STREET, 635 FEDERAL BLDG 
KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI  64106-2824 

July 1, 2024 

City of Lee’s Summit, Missouri 
Attn: George Binger 
220 SE Green Street 
Lee’s Summit, MO 64063 

Dear Mr. Binger: 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) is requesting your permission to 
enter upon the property owned by the City of Lee’s Summit, Missouri, per Exhibit “A”, 
of the Right-of-Entry (ROE) which is enclosed with this letter. USACE is seeking your 
permission to perform activities including site reconnaissance, channel surveys, shovel 
testing, boring testing, and wetland delineation within the streambank vicinity. 

 The Government will contact you at least one week prior to performing any work 
on the described property either by phone, email, letter, or facsimile. The purpose of the 
notification is to inform you of the specific work that will be conducted and when access 
to the property will be required, and to coordinate regarding any access requirements. 
The exact date will be determined once the Right-of-Entry is signed and will be 
coordinated by the Government and/or its agents.  

Please review and sign the enclosed Right of Entry document within 30 days of 
the date of this letter and return it via email or by mail.  Thank you for your continued 
support and cooperation.  Should you have any questions pertaining to the boring 
testing, please contact John Lunn at 816-389-3296 or by email at 
John.W.Lunn@usace.army.mil and if you have any real estate questions, please 
contact Garrett Smith at 816-389-3045 or by email at garrett.smith@usace.army.mil.  

  Sincerely, 

  Meredith L.A. Harmon 
  Chief, Real Estate  
  Real Estate Contracting Officer 

Encl: Right of Entry Package 
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